From: Day, Barbara J 
Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2009 10:46 AM
Subject: UNHCR/IOM Response to Murder of Bhutanese Refugee in the U.S.
Importance: High
 
Dear colleagues; 
 
The recent shooting of a Bhutanese refugee in Jacksonville, FL has captured the attention of refugees and the media in Nepal.  Following is an update from PRM's Refugee Coordinator in Nepal.  Please feel free to share this information with your affiliates.  
 
 PRM's Refugee Coordinator in Nepal talked to IOM and UNHCR yesterday about the response to the refugee shooting in Florida. It is getting a lot of attention in the camps and in the local media. UNHCR is planning focus group meetings in the camps over the next two weeks to place the crime in context, to counter some of the misinformation that is being circulated, and explain in broad terms how criminal justice systems in the resettlement countries work.  They will bring in IOM cultural orientation trainers to give the same kind of information to the refugees who are interested in the camps as is given
to the refugees just prior to departure.
UNHCR has taken the point that while the murder is tragic, murder is not unknown in the camps.  Life in the camps is not without risks, but the risks in the resettlement countries will be different from what the refugees are accustomed to.
 
The Refugee Coordinator also asked UNHCR/IOM to focus on the response by the resettlement countries.  The refugees will find it hard to believe that crimes against refugees will be pursued and
prosecuted.  
 
Lastly, UNHCR and IOM will talk about strategies to avoid being a victim in the resettlement countries. 
 
Many resettled refugees have suffered tragedies in recent months. Please remind your affiliates to include crime prevention strategies in their personal safety orientation if the topic is not already addressed.
 
Thank you,
Barbara Day
PRM/A
